
January 22 
 

JANUARY 2022 

 

Curabitur malesuada, justo in 

ultrices pellentesque, mi tortor 

accumsan augue, et mattis justo 

dolor at dui. Mauris dignissim 

accumsan mauris.  

Our purpose is to 

promote good 

fellowship between 

horsemen and a 

greater understanding 

of horses. 
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PRESIDENT®S MESSAGE 

IDES OF MARCH AND PRESIDENTIAL MISDEMEANORS 

Want to start with a GREAT BIG THANK YOU TO KEITH AND 

COURTNEY ADAMO for a wonderful dinner at the last General Meeting. 

As we end the first Quarter of 2022 we should be thankful to our Board 

members for all they have done and continue to do to make SCCHA an 

inviting place for us all. Singularly and collectively, they are doing a 

tremendous amount to help make the grounds and facilities better - 

even fixing the toilet that has been leaking for some time. Making our 

presence known and networking with the community to invite more 

members, making sure that our rental funds are there to support our 

budget, keeping our financials in place, planning and organizing our 

monthly dinner meetings, initiating the efforts to engage the younger 

members of the association, updating our website, reaching out to the 

County and organizing teach and learn events. Planning various events 

for you all to gather for competitive and pleasure events. So while we 

see each other once a month, there is a lot that your Board continues to 

work on during the month - we should all in our way thank them for their 

time and effort. 

Then there is my role at the SCCHA. From the feedback I hear, I have 

learned that perhaps I have been a bit too eager. That it is time for me 

to step back and think and contemplate. Evolution and change is a 

process and not an event and not all things need to change. It may have 

come across that my intentions have been to inflict change without the 

process. I have heard you and will seek guidance from the Board and 

want you to know that I can ONLY propose, it is ONLY the Board and 

the membership that can dispose. There is no Executive Power resident 

with the President. 

I assure you that I cannot nor do I have intentions to change the name 

of SCCHA, it was merely a jest, or the tax status of SCCHA, this is 

merely information gathering, as I clearly mentioned at the first General 

Meeting of the year and my first meeting with you all. I do recommend 

and request that we hear each other out. Our members are diverse and 

with diverse opinions. My role and that of the Board is to hear everyone 

and chart a path that befits all. I hope that you will provide your 

thoughtful opinions, and the same time recognize the diversity of 

thought at the SCCHA. 

Hopefully the next quarter will be better than the one just past. And the 

one after that better yet. 

Sundeep 
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SCCHA MEMBERSHIP 

  The 2022 Calendar is being organized with plenty of varied activities to interest both you and your horse. 

Check out the calendar so far: 

DATE EVENT         

  

April 15 

April 30 

General Dinner Meeting 

Save the Date - Spring Trail Ride (Calero) 

May 22 

June 18 

5D Playday 

Hoof-Beats Horsemen®s Campout w/ karaoke & movies 

June 19 

July 4 

July 9-10 

5D Playday 

Morgan Hill Parade* 

Robbie Potter Horsemanship Clinic 

July 16 

July 17 

Hoof-Beats Horsemen®s Campout w/ line dancing and movies 

5D Playday 

Sep. 8-11 

Sep. 17 

Jack Brook Campout ² La Honda 

Playday Buckle Show 

Oct. 22 Hoof-Beats Halloween Costume Party & Pumpkin Carving 

Oct. 23 

Dec. 10 

Hoof-Beats Tack Sale 

Installation Dinner 

Dec. 11 Hoof-Beats Polar Express Holiday Party & Craft Extravaganza 

  

*Must be a member to ride/represent and have a blue long-sleeved 1986 Roper shirt (model and color: 

350-264-1031BU). Order your size in advance from Winchester Western Wear in San Jose. 

                                                

To take the online 

survey Copy link into 

your browser or click 

here:  

https://tinyurl.com/horse

VOICES 
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Our SCCHA Georgina Wallbridge Annual Spring Ride is coming soon!  This ride is named after one of our 

members who passed away in 2010 of cancer.  Georgina Wallbridge was a wonderful lady who absolutely loved 

the Horsemen®s club and was always involved 

in our events.  She served on the Board as 

Secretary, and she actually took the minutes in 

shorthand!  She was amazing at it, too.  Her 

horse, Zorro, was a stunning Egyptian Arab, 

and they would ride the local trails as often as 

her schedule would allow.  I met Georgina one 

day while shopping at Brown®s Feed and Tack 

store.  From that day on, we rode together all 

over our beautiful parks.  She had a big trailer 

and introduced me to so many wonderful riding 

trails that I wouldn®t have been able to ride, 

since I didn®t have a trailer.  She was fun and 

generous and beautiful!  After her passing, the 

Board voted unanimously to name the Spring 

Ride after her, in memory of her passion for 

riding with the club.   I hope many of you can 

join us this year and carry on with Georgina®s 

love of trail riding with the club!                                                                                                       

~Linda 

 

 

Unfortunately, due to the presence of the contagious Equine Herpes Virus (EHV-1) in our county and 

knowing Robbie Potter is very hands-on, the April clinic had to be rescheduled.  
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While increased prices of food, fuel, and other supplies necessitate the first price increase in over a decade, 

we do not want the dinner price to prevent members from enjoying our club®s social evening. If it will pose 

a hardship to you, please reach out to Courtney Adamo, from our board of directors, and we can work with 

you to help. We are a community and want to see and hear from every one of you. 
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Our association was informed about an upcoming awards night that will honor local individuals and 

organizations for their work in preserving the history of our county. Due to Sandie Quinones® passion and 

persuasion, our Horsemen®s Association, founded in 1939, was granted a display table for this event where we 

can lay out our history books, banner, etc. This is a fantastic opportunity to network. The goal of our participation 

is to become relevant and visible to other preservation groups and the public at large, here in Santa Clara County. 

Additionally, we received word that during this event, one of our loyal members, Kitty Monahan, will be a special 

award recipient so let's be sure to support and celebrate her life's work.  

See flyer below for information on ordering your ticket to this event.  For members who do not have an email or 

phone, please bring cash or check to our next general meeting, Friday April 15th, and we®ll be sure to purchase 

ticket(s) on your behalf. 
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The St. Patrick®s Day traditional dinner social, 

complete with Black and Tans, was a huge 

success.  

Many thanks to the bartenders (¾ of which 

are pictured here) and to the Adamos chefs 

who made amazing Irish corned beef and 

cabbage. 

Arena Weeding Day �. Feb. 27  

Tom Hornak, SCCHA new Grounds Director, led the charge to remove weeds in and around our arena. He 

is beyond grateful to all the incredible volunteers who came to help the effort, putting in generous time and 

hard work! Weed-whacking, raking, picking up, spraying, hand pulling, collecting, discing and grooming had 

to be done multiple times. Much of it would not be possible without each volunteer. They truly made the 

difference in restoring our club's arena to a workable order  just in time for our 1st Junior Event March 6. 

We can't wait for you to visit and see the transformation!ɯ 
THANK YOU:  Mark Stokes (brought own trailer + equipment to level out discing marks - tremendous job), Michael 

Hutnik, Susan + Jim O®Neal (brought own weed-whacker), Katie Marzullo, Darci Constantine, Yvonne Lee, Wendy + 

Todd Fedde (brought own weed-whacker, ATV and sprayer - fantastic),Megan Sarringhaus, Michele Hiatt, Tomas 

Hornak, Lucia + Rachael Parakh, and Bella Biagini!!! 

 


